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Thursday 11th June 2020
Dear Parents, carers and children,
This week we have welcomed back 19 Year 6 children, in addition to over 20 key worker children. The Year 6 children have embraced the return to school with a positive and sensible attitude. So far, with all the risk reducing plans in place, this has been a successful week. The school is incredibly quiet, but the children are really happy to be back!
Next week, (15th June) we are able to increase this welcome, to the small groups of Foundation and Year 1 children who have indicated that they would wish to return to school.
Foundation children are split into group A and B and they will be attending on a rota system with group A coming to school on Mondays and Tuesdays, group B will be attending on Wednesdays and Thursdays. (Mrs Wylde has shared with you which group your child in is via parentmail). 

	Group
	Arrival time
	Entrance/Exit
	Finish time
	Staff

	Foundation Group A 
(Mon and Tues)
	9.00am
	Foundation outside door 

Line up on the 2d paint shapes
	12.50pm
	Wendy and Daisy

	Foundation Group B

(Wed and Thurs)
	9.00am
	Foundation outside door

Line up on the 2d paint shapes
	12.50pm
	Mrs Mascord and Sharon

	Year 1 

(Mon, Tues, Wed, Thurs)
	8.50am
	Year 1 ramp

Line up on the painted phonics
	1.00pm
	Mrs Kerman, Mrs Anderson and Justine

	Please note: As more Year 1 children may wish to return in July, there may also be a need for Year 1 to become split into two groups with some children attending Monday and Tuesday and the other group attending Wednesday and Thursday (just like the Foundation class model)


Please can I ask that parents and children only arrive 2 minutes before drop off and pick up time and that 2m distancing is applied at all times, especially through the KS1 gate and entering and leaving the school grounds. I also request that parents leave promptly after drop off and avoid looking through windows in classrooms, as this may upset some children and distract them from handwashing and listening to teacher instructions.

Children only need a packed lunch, water bottle and sun hat (if needed). They will need to wear sensible clothing that can be washed daily and footwear appropriate for sport (please ensure your child can fasten their own footwear). Please apply suncream to your child before school starts. Please read the full risk assessment and return to school guidance before next week http://www.stockham.oxon.sch.uk/web/return_to_school_guidance
Years 2,3,4 and 5
I am sure that you have all heard that the secretary of state for education has announced that ‘not all children will be able to return to school before the end of the school year’.  This would have obviously been a ‘mission impossible’ due to lack of space in the school. We are missing the children so much, and really wish we could have all children back to school. At the end of June, I will be discussing with the governors possible plans to bring back any further Foundation, Year 1 and Year 6 children into the school.  

I understand that this is not ideal for children in years 2,3,4 and 5. The teachers are having regular meetings, and these meetings will include discussions about how we can offer children in these year groups an opportunity to come back to school for an afternoon visit (at the very least). This visit would be in small group of peers, outside on the field. The children would be able to see their teacher and have some sort of ‘closure’ to the year (albeit very short in duration).

Annual reports home
Teachers are working hard to write your child’s report. As the children’s learning in school has been cut short due to the lockdown, the teachers have used their knowledge and best judgements based on March assessment data. Therefore, the ticks in the report are purely an educated estimate about what level your child may have achieved by the end of the year. Obviously this is now slightly fictitious and is not a true indication of where your child may be now. Annual reports will be available to collect from school from the week beginning 13th July. If you wish to discuss any areas of the report with the class teacher, there will be an opportunity for a phone call discussion.

Please let the office know if you would like additional copies of reports for parents living in different households.

Return to school ELSA support –There are some lovely activities and ideas if you follow the link below. This is aimed at all children, but especially those children who may be feeling uncertain or anxious about the return. 
https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Coronavirus-back-to-school.pdf
Home learning
All of the teachers have been very impressed with how hard all the children (and parents) are working at home. Here are a few of the pictures that you have sent in. I am sorry that I can only put on a few, but they are all going to be put on the class pages on the school website.
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School will be closed to all children in the summer holidays. Term ends, as normal on Friday 17th July 2020. The school have no plans to provide childcare during the summer holiday.
Stay safe,

Mrs Ruth Burbank
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